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1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, Colorado 80203 

 
January 24, 2018 
 
John P. Ary 
Fremont Paving & Redi-Mix, Inc. 
839 MacKenzie Avenue 
Cañon City, CO 81215 
 
Re: Notice of Non-Compliance - Resolved, Pueblo East Pit, Permit File No. M-2000-041 
 
Dear Mr. Ary, 
 
On September 11, 2017, the Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety (Division) cited a Compliance 
Problem regarding groundwater monitoring issues at the Pueblo East Pit, Permit No. M-2000-041. The 
Division required you to submit documentation on or before October 11, 2017 to resolve the 
Compliance Problem. On October 11, 2017, the Division received your response to the notice of Non-
compliance letter.  
 
On January 19, 2018, the Division approved Technical Revision (TR-04), which includes a new 
groundwater monitoring plan for the Pueblo East Pit. With the approval of TR-04, the Compliance 
Problem has been abated.  
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 
x8132, or by email at elliott.russell@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Elliott R. Russell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Cc: Wally Erickson with Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
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